
St Mary's Church of England Primary School & Nursery
[image: image1.jpg]



Old Road, Writhlington, Radstock, BA3 3NG     

Telephone 01761 434548 
email: stmaryswrithlington_pri@bathnes.gov.uk
website: www.stmaryswrithlington.co.uk 
Head Teacher
:
Cathie Lampert
Deputy Head Teacher: Beth Hamblin
20th March, 2020
Dear Parents and Carers,

As this is the final day the school will be open until further notice, I wanted to take this opportunity to thank all parents, carers and members of the community for your comments of support and offers of help during these difficult times. Every decision we make has the children at the heart of it and our main priority is to keep everyone safe.  
As you know, schools have been asked to stay open to provide childcare provision for ‘vulnerable’ children and the children of critical workers. We are ready to do this.
Government has now finally published further details regarding this, including a list of who is regarded as a critical worker.

Please be aware of the following government guidance:

- If children can stay safely at home, they should, to limit the chance of the virus spreading.

- That is why the government has asked parents to keep their children at home, wherever possible, and asked schools to remain open only for those children who absolutely need to attend.

- It is important to underline that schools, colleges and other educational establishments remain safe places for children. But the fewer children making the journey to school, and the fewer children in educational settings, the lower the risk that the virus can spread and infect vulnerable individuals in wider society.
- Parents whose work is critical to the COVID-19 response include those who work in health and social care and in other key sectors outlined below. Many parents working in these sectors may be able to ensure their child is kept at home. And every child who can be safely cared for at home should be.

Please, therefore, follow these key principles:

1. If it is at all possible for children to be at home, then they should be.

2. If a child needs specialist support, is vulnerable or has a parent who is a critical worker, then educational provision will be available for them.

3. Parents should not rely for childcare upon those who are advised to be in the stringent social distancing category such as grandparents, friends, or family members with underlying conditions.

4. Parents should also do everything they can to ensure children are not mixing socially in a way which can continue to spread the virus. They should observe the same social distancing principles as adults.

It is important that numbers are kept to a minimum in school, to limit the exposure of children and staff.

We want to keep this provision going for as long as possible to ensure ‘vulnerable’ children are cared for and critical workers are able to do their jobs, so please heed government advice in this matter.
We are planning that the provision will be available on site, but please be aware that if necessary, other school sites may need to be used. Furthermore, it may be necessary for children from other schools to join with us.

Please remember all previous government guidance e.g. if children are showing symptoms, they should not be attending the childcare provision at school.

Free School Meals:

If your child is entitled to Free School Meals and you have arranged with us to be ordered, you will be able to collect them from Writhlington School on Mondays (for Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday) and on Thursdays (for Thursday and Friday). Please ensure that you do collect them.
Please check the web-site for further updates and communications. The class pages will also be updated regularly with work and ideas to ensure children continue to learn. I have also arranged for the volunteer-led facebook page to be updated, signposting those who are members to updated information. The school text service can also be used as necessary. 

Should you need to contact me urgently, please email: stmaryswrithlington_pri@bathnes.gov.uk
These are new, frightening and difficult times for all of us. Please stay safe and take care of yourselves and your loved ones. I look forward to the future when we can return to some sense of normality.
Kindest Regards

Cathie Lampert
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Inspiring Learning Together


